Annual American College of Clinical Pharmacy
Clinical Administration PRN Business Meeting and Networking Forum

April 24, 2010
12:30pm – 2pm at Hilton: Graham

Charlotte, NC
The Spring Forum business meeting of the ACCP Clinical Administration PRN was called to order by Dr. Emilie Karpiuk (Chair) with a welcome to all members and guest present.

I. Introductions; Request for scribe
Herbert “Matt” Matthews (Chair-Elect) and Suzanne Wortman (Secretary-Treasurer) both send their regrets that they were unable to attend the Spring Forum Meeting

Attendees (7) were present from IL, NC, MD, and Saudi Arabia.
II. Review of minutes of April 2010 meeting

III. Report from the Board of Reagents: Bill Kehoe, Board Liaison

Bill expressed his appreciation of the Clinical Administration PRN. He stated that it is a very important PRN and possibly an under-recognized aspect of clinical pharmacy.   Next year, as our next president, Bill will be responsible for setting up committee charges and will be determining the theme for the year.  The college has some things they are starting to focus on.  They are currently in the strategic programming process; as they begin to roll out issues and send it to the membership, he will be depending on our PRN for support as the college is trying to position clinical pharmacy within healthcare reform.  There are many provisions, although provider status was not one of them.  Pharmacy is well-positioned in health care reform.
PRN group potential charge/focus for next year:
1) Medication Safety – this is a part of clinical pharmacy services – think about how does this aspect lead to justifying clinical pharmacy services.
2) Clinical Affairs A/B – pharmacy metrics – very important

3) Deans –a  large number of students did not get matched to residency positions this year (increased by 150%); this was augmented in part by a tight job market.  A goal of the college will be to work on expanding residency programs.
4) To serve as a brain trust by providing assistance with programming.

Student Competition

Will roll out in the fall, the portal is open. Student teams can now register.  There are three components: jeopardy round, lightning round, and clinical case with questions.  Colleges of Pharmacy with more than one campus can have more than one team (3 members).  Will incorporate a “Final four” style brackets.  More information to come and the college is expecting some uptake.  Encourage students and colleges of pharmacy to participate.  

Members who are involved in direct patient care are invited to participate in the Practice Based Research Network (PBRN) through the ACCP Research Institute.  MEDAP (Medication Error Detection, Amelioration and Prevention Study) is the first funded project of the PBRN.  It has received IRB approval through the American Academy of Family Practice (AAFP). Surprisingly it was approved overnight.  Everyone that participates does need to have Human subjects certification which will be provided through Citigroup.  
PBRNs have been around for a long time.  Any pharmacist with direct patient care can participate.  This will generate a lot of data.  For this first study, IRB approval may not be needed as pharmacists are “subjects” in this particular study.  Interested participants should heck with their hospital administrator for site-specific requirements to participate
Research Institute has a new pledge card to help fund the Frontier Fund.  Consider contributing everything from $1 on up.
New Spring Meeting format - Consider participating in the networking breakfast.  The networking breakfast will held in a large ballroom. Each PRN will have its own table in a corner of a room with table designations.  The free breakfast will be held from 7:30 – 9am.  
Response to AMA Scope of Practice (SOP) Document: The new president of APhA spoke to the executive director of AMA.  He was aware of the response letter that was drafted by all the pharmacy organizations.  They will also be sending out a press release.   It was an internal document and was not released publicly.  They did send APhA a copy before it was sent out to AMA membership.  A response has been drafted and posted to the ACCP website.  ACCP waited primarily to provide APhA the opportunity to discuss it with the AMA contact prior to posting the response. 
There was a short discussion on where the completed work of a committee charge ends up from year to year if they are not officially published or posted to the website.
IV. PRN Officers Meeting Report Summary
Commercial Support Policy is fairly new. An email was sent to the members and  has been approved.  There was very little discussion at the PRN Officers meeting.  If anyone has any questions there is a Q&A link on the website.  
New format for the Spring Meeting
 The Spring meeting will become a meeting primarily consisting of the pharmacotherapy review course.  The Ambulatory Care Review course is likely to be held during the meeting as well. In addition, there will be the ACCP Academies.  There will only be a few slots for PRN business meetings and focus sessions.  This will allow larger PRNs that objected to the change to still participate in these types of activities during the meeting.  The Clinical Administration PRN will be able to participate during the breakfast meetings (more on this topic in the New Business section) which will allow for networking.
Since we are one of the smaller PRNs at this point, the group may not want to pursue that option.  We invite feedback from the membership regarding this topic.  There are several options, as we do not need to have a meeting every spring; we could wait until there is pressing business and we would like to take advantage of the opportunity to meet.

Other Announcements

 The keynote address on Healthcare Reform will be held tonight during the General Session. PBRN will be holding a couple of sessions to introduce PBRNconnect.
V. Secretary/Treasurer’s Report

No Secretary/Treasurer at this meeting; however, the Chair did take the opportunity the look at the monthly report regarding finances.  Membership is about 260 and $8358 is the current balance in the PRN account.
VI. Old Business

A. 2010 Focus Session: Antimicrobial Stewardship
Is currently scheduled for Tuesday, April 27th from 10:15am to 12pm.  
B. Update on Focus Session at 2010 Annual Meeting

The PRN is still looking for speakers for this session. It will be focused on the 2015 pharmacy goals for which ACCP has been involved in developing.  The PRN should have been notified whether or not the session proposal  would be accepted by late February.  A few questions from the Board of Directors were brought to the attention of the Chair a couple of weeks prior to this meeting. Due to the delay of notification of the approval of the session, additional time will be given to find the full roster of speakers (due date for speakers was April 1st).  

The focus is on goals most closely associated with clinical pharmacy (ASHP and ACCP goals are similar).  One speaker will introduce the goals and the profession’s status in reaching the goals.  Two additional speakers, one from a small hospital and another from a large hospital, will discuss particular goals that they have been working on.  This allows the attendees to the session to gain a flavor of what is required to implement the goals and the type of barriers and possible solutions to address barriers. 

Matt and Harminder are currently on a sub-committee searching for potential speakers.  They are receiving a lot of names and leads.  No one has accepted at this time.  They continue to work on securing speakers. 

C. Policy on relationship with industry

 The policy is changing to fairly limited funding compared with what ACCP has accepted in the past.  ACCP will not be accepting any funds for any continuing education credits.  They will be accepting funding for general support of the meeting and non-drug related education. Currently, ACCP does not receive a lot of funding for CE activities.  ACCP plans on phasing this policy in over 3 years. It will not be fully in effect until 2013.  This extra time will allow for planning and to develop other sources of funding.  It should not have a big impact on ACCP.
The research institute will be receiving funding for fellowships and grants as they have in the past.  ACCP will retain full control over any information that is collected and published (no change).

Pharmacotherapy and associated publications will continue to accept advertising as well as funding for special issues. Special issues/supplements are currently peer-reviewed and edited, so the potential for bias is lessened.

Sources for future funding for the Annual meeting will continue to include pharmaceutical manufacturer displays.  There will be various levels for sponsorship of the meeting.  Companies may have to pay a special fee to have their booth in a prime location.  
Within the PRNs, drug companies will not be able to fund foods.  Funds for food will come out of PRN budgets.
D. Survey of membership

The plan was to survey the PRN membership again this year.  It was previously done 5 years ago.  It was mainly focused on gathering demographic information to give an overview of the makeup of the PRN.  The PRN has grown by 2/3 and perhaps even doubled since a survey was last conducted.  Another reason for redoing the survey was to determine the type of the educational offerings the membership would like to have. This will help PRN leadership focus on appropriate offerings for the focus sessions.  Attendees reviewed the survey and provided feedback for improvement to the Chair.  The Chair solicited vo9lunteers from the attendees to participate in analyzing the results and summarizing the results to present to membership.
Below are a summary of discussion points and suggestions:
Opinion paper – Several people under Suzanne Wortman’s leadership will be drafting this paper.  The topic is standards of care for pharmacists.  Draft is still in process. 

Newsletter - Richard Parrish contributed items to the last PRN newsletter that went out last week

E. Student involvement – Suzanne Wortman was also working on a draft brochure for students to encourage their participation in the PRN.
F. Frontiers Fund – Nothing to add
VII. New Business

A. Suggestions for Focus Session at 2011 Annual Meeting – Start thinking about possible topics.  We will need to start planning during the Annual Fall Meeting.  The results of the survey will definitely help in the planning process.
B. Managing document archives – John Noviasky has been managing the archives.  There are several documents in the archives that either need to be updated or removed.  The PRN is looking for a volunteer to review the documents in the archives. Kimberli Burgner agreed to facilitate the process. 
C. New officers: final slate for elections due June 16, 2010 – There are currently two nominations, one for secretary/treasurer and one for chair-elect.  If you are interested or would like to nominate someone else, please submit your nominations.
There was discussion regarding utilizing virtual tools to organize meetings in the future.
VIII. New Business

The meeting adjourned at 2:35pm.  The next Clinical Administration PRN business meeting will be held at the 2010 Annual Meeting in Austin, TX.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlene A. Hope, PharmD, BCPS

Clinical Administration, Member
